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CONFERENCING 

 Tuesday 18th May &  
Wednesday 19th May 2021 

 
Please note:  

School is closed for instruction  
on Wednesday 19th May 2021.   

School will finish early at 1.10pm  
on Tuesday 18th May 2021. 

 
Students and their families are invited to book      
parent teacher interview appointments between the 
hours of 2.00pm and 8.00pm on Tuesday 18th May, 
and 8.00am and 3.00pm on Wednesday 19th May. 

• Code b6nhb on the schoolinterviews.co.nz   
website 

• Please note these interviews are with your child’s 
subject teachers but could also be with the Whanau 
teacher or Dean.  Parents and caregivers of Year 9/10 
students may wish to book an appointment with the 
whanau teacher or Dean for a more holistic over-
view; or feel free to book with any subject teacher 
from this term or last term. 

• Appointments are for fifteen minutes each,                  
it will be essential families arrive on time. 

• It is mandatory that students attend an interview,   
but they do not need to see all subject teachers.  We      
recommend senior students meeting all teachers. 

• Students are not required to wear uniform. 
• Bookings will be unable to be made on the day. 
• Please contact the school office if you require any  

assistance. 
 
We want to remind families that you do not have to wait 
for conferences to discuss any issues with subject teachers.  
You are more than welcome to contact teachers at any 
stage and arrange a meeting. 

BOOK  NOW  FOR  CONFERENCING 

CROSS   
COUNTRY 

Well done to all of the students 
who competed in our annual 
Cross Country event, and      
congratulations to all of the 
winners.  ‘Thank you’ to all who 
made this event possible,       
including the Ackroyd family 
for loaning hay bales for use on 
the course, the Aitken family 
for the use of their land for part 
of the course, and Mr Grace and 
Mr Mattingly for their                  
organisation and preparation of the course. 
 
OPIHI  COLLEGE  CROSS  COUNTRY  RESULTS 

Senior Girls  1st   Hailey Larsen 
              2nd  Grace Bennett 
   3rd   Ryleigh Davis 
Senior Boys  1st    Lachlan Ackroyd 
   2nd  Regan Thomas 
   3rd   Logan Larsen 
Intermediate Girls 1st    Shian Coskerie 
   2nd   Lexi Kellas 
   3rd   Samantha McLellan 
Intermediate Boys 1st   Tyreece Taha 
   2nd   Kade Sturgeon 
   3rd   Kodi Kellas-Taylor 
Junior Girls  1st    Ashley Rhodes 
   2nd  Holley Ferguson 
   3rd   Gracie Johnson 
Junior Boys  1st   Harris Bagrie 
   2nd  Benji Shields 
   3rd   Hudson Swete 
 
Congratulations to you all! 





FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR  2021 
 

May 18 Conferencing  
School will finish at 1.10pm on 
this day.  Please note there will 
NOT be any lunches provided on 
this day. 
Appointments available from 

2.00pm until 8.00pm.  

 19 Conferencing 
There will not be any classes on 
this day.  Appointments available 
from 8.00am until 3.00pm 

 20 Year 11 Pathways Expo 

 21 Pink Shirt Day 

 21 Senior Ball 
To be held at Opihi College –   
Entry 7.30pm to 8.00pm 
Families welcome to view  

 24 Otago Polytechnic Open 
Day 

 25 Board of Trustees Meeting 
6.30pm 

 27 Aoraki Cross Country 

June 3&4 Year 13 Leadership Course 

 4 Teacher Only Day 
Please note:  School will be 
closed for instruction 

TEACHER  ONLY  DAYS 
We have received notice of the NZQA Teacher Only 
Days which the Ministry have set for us.  These are 
for schools to work through the changes that are 
happening for NCEA.  Please note these dates: 

Tuesday 10th August 2021 
Thursday 25th November 2021 
 
Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day: 
Friday 4th June 2021 
 
Please note the school will be closed for 
instruction on these days 

CARE  CARD  DRAW  WINNERS 
Congratulations to our recent winners: 
Rexxa Albarico 
Thea McNoe 
Chloe Gould 
James Bennett 
Maddox Bennett 
Well done! 

PROPERTY  PROJECTS  AT  OPIHI   COLLEGE 
A very exciting time at Opihi College, with our new      
building nearing completion and plans are underway for 
some other property projects here.  A grant was received 
from the Ministry of Education for improvements which 
will be used for two projects to improve our sporting    
facilities.  There are two phases of development, the first 
being to improve the gym lighting so that it will comply 
with new standards.  This work has recently been      
completed.  The second phase will be to re-develop our 
hard surfaces (ie tennis courts), and work is expected to 
begin shortly on the installation of an all-weather         
surface.  We look forward to the use of these wonderful 
facilities here at Opihi College! 



POTATOES   FOR   SALE 

Direct from the farm! 

 
10kg Agria  $10   

20kg Agria  $15  

 Please call Ian on 027 434 4101  

to pick up in Winchester 

CAREERS  UPDATE 
This term is busy with a few events lined up early this 
term:  
 
We are taking a bus to the Careers Expo in Christchurch 
on Friday 14th May. This is for Year 12/13 students. 
This is an opportunity for students to talk face to face 
with a wide range of employers, industry, government           
departments, and training providers. Students will be 
given information before the event to help them make 
the most of their time there. They can go to 
www.careersexpo.org.nz and click on “Christchurch” to 
have a look at what is available.  
 
We also have a Careers Expo in Timaru that the Year 11 
cohort will be attending. This is a great opportunity for 
the Year 11 students to be thinking about what their 
future may look like.   On Monday 24th May we have the 
University of Otago and Otago Polytechnic Open Day. 
We will be travelling by bus with a couple of other    
Timaru Schools. Students will choose the sessions they 
want to attend.  
On Thursday 27th May Roncalli College are hosting a 
“Youth in Health and Wellbeing” event. The Health & 
Wellbeing sector covers the likes of primary and         
secondary healthcare, social and community services, 
mental health, disability support, aged care and youth 
work.  There will be representatives from workplaces 
across the sector attending and running activities so it 
will be a chance for students to network and ask        
questions about career opportunities and pathways. 
 
See you in the next update! 
             Mrs Larkin, Careers Advisor 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Ben Cleverley who has been     
selected to compete in the Aoraki Combined First 1V 
Rugby team.   All the very best for your tournament! 

FAREWELL 
 
At the end of Term 1 Opihi College sadly farewelled 
three staff members: 
 
Ms Paula Ellis has worked at Opihi College as our 
Hard Materials teacher, Dean of Pacific House and 
Bus Controller, and has now departed to begin a 
new career in the public sector. 
 
Mathematics and Science teacher Mr Michael          
Pattemore has left the district.  
 
Teacher Aide Mrs Becs Honeybone has resigned to 
spend more time with her family. 
 
We thank them all most sincerely for their hard 
work during their time here -we will miss them 
all! 

http://www.careersexpo.org.nz

